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Next Typing Date 
MONDAY, July 2 
Entries by 10am 

(Earlier if possible please) 
See page 2 for details 

 

This week’s Locky News 
was prepared by… 

Alison Stewart 

Please remember 
to send us your reports 

and articles 
for inclusion in the paper, 

but please try not to 
leave them until 
the last minute 

on the Monday morning 
of typing 

 
Thanks, Alison (Editor) 

Mel runs Marathon In Memory of Moni. 
 

One step at a time is the motivation to strive Mel Haines to run for Monique (Moni), a 
precious little girl who lost her life at only 5 years old to a very aggressive brain cancer. 
Monique Squires was diagnosed at 4 years old with DIPG (Diffuse intrinsic pontine glio-
ma.) and her parents Danielle and Darryl were told that there was nothing that could be 
done for their little girl. Sadly Moni passed away in October 2016, only 13 months after 
her diagnosis. This prompted Danielle and Mel Haines to start running in order to raise 
awareness and much needed funds to help others fight a battle with some hope. 
Team Moni ran in Run for the Kids earlier this year, a 15km run in Melbourne that 
raised over $13,000 dollars for the Cure Starts Now. This is an organisation that is in-
vesting a lot of time and money into the research and 
treatment of this horrific disease that affects 300 children 
in the world each year. Mel believes that more can be 
achieved to hit a target of $20,000, so she has put her 
sneakers on and starting training on the back roads of 
Lockington to run a full marathon on June 30th this 
year.  Running 42.2 km is probably one of the hardest 

things I will do, but I am motivated by Moni who never gave up in her fight and never 
complained. Some days of training are tough, but never as tough as what Moni and her 
family went through. Every step I run, I do it in honor of Moni and it reminds me that life 
is a journey, but we can make a difference if we can raise awareness and financial 
support and it helps one child, then it is worth it. 
You can offer your support by donating at https://give.everydayhero.com/au/team-moni 
or alternatively Mel Haines 0428868354  to make a donation. 
Every step is worth it. 

Bendigo Car Club drives to Lockington 
 
May 26 approximately 20 beautiful assortment of shiny cars of various eras 
visited Rochester Camel Farm, then came for lunch at Lockington & District 
Living Heritage Complex plus a look through the museum. 
 

Photos below of some of the vehicles out for the day trip 

https://give.everydayhero.com/au/team-moni
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Hello again everyone, 
In March, 1918, a century ago, the Bendigo Advertiser re-
ported that Shire Councils across the nation were receiving 
letters from the Public Works Department, asking that wher-
ever possible, returned servicemen who had arrived home 
from the Great War in Europe should be appointed to any 
vacancies.  In addition, Members of Parliament had written 
letters to the various shires, urging them to try to obtain of-
fers of share farms for returned men.  It was also being re-
ported that as many as two thousand Australian servicemen 
had married young women from the United Kingdom; recent-
ly, at the rate of eight hundred marriages per month.  These 
men were now applying for concessions in fares to bring their 
wives home to Australia. 
History records that more than 15,000 war brides travelled to 
Australia after World War I, the first of them arriving from 
England in 1919.  However, the Rochester Express, on 29 
March, 1918, tells of some earlier arrivals, with 250 of these 
young ladies having arrived in Melbourne by steamer at 
about that time.  Nearly fifty of these brides were to make 
their future homes in Victoria, and many were being met by 
their husbands, or fiances, or by their future families.  Others 
were being accommodated by the Melbourne YWCA prior to 
travelling on interstate.  For many it had been a difficult trip – 
Even arranging passage presented problems.  Understanda-
bly, priority was given to the sick and wounded soldiers, hos-
pitalised in England and/or waiting to be sent home.  Most of 
the brides, some accompanied by babies born to them in 
England or during the sea voyage, were warmly welcomed.  
For others there was a mixed reception; thinly-veiled jealousy 
from young Australian women who had been left to wait at 
home, and disappointment from families who had wanted 
their boys to marry local girls.  Sadly, some of the young la-
dies were already widowed, their Australian soldier-husbands 
having been killed at the battle front. 
In Europe, the war still raged and the following report could 
have been read by our families as it appeared in the Weekly 
Times.  It had been sent by cable on 5 April, 1918, by special 
correspondent, Keith Murdoch, and it read in part: - “It is al-
most impossible for people in Australia to visualise the battle-
field.  It extends for many miles on each side of the line of 
battle, on a frontage of 50 miles. You must think in millions of 
men, thousands of guns, and hundreds of aeroplanes and 
sausage balloons. It has energised all Europe and the whole 
of America like a great whirlpool drawing everything into its 
vortex … It is sheer folly to imagine that the Allies can easily, 
or even certainly, hold the German onslaught.  A grave crisis 
must be met before the enemy's designs can be frustrated.  
Among the most immediate and pressing needs are new 
crews for guns.  There is confidence in the air that the Allies 

will prevent a rupture at the front.  This does not mean more 
than that the Germans will settle down to a prolonged ham-
mering process like the battle of Verdun, relying upon their 
ruthlessness in methods, recklessness in losses, efficiency 
and rapidity in movement, and unified command, to bleed, 
exhaust, and defeat the Allies … In view of this prospect of 
desperate and weakening struggles the Allies are getting 
every possible soldier into the combatant ranks, drawing all 
the trained men from America. The crying need of the mo-
ment is trained men.  An equal need for the future is re-
cruits.” 
The need for new recruits was undeniable, but a source from 
which they might be drawn was not as obvious.  On 18 and 
19 April, 1918, Australia’s Governor General called a recruit-
ing conference to decide what measures could be taken to 
encourage more eligible men to enlist.  On 23 April, the 
Rochester Express reported that “At the close of the pro-
ceedings the following resolution was passed unanimously: 
‘That this conference, meeting at a time of unparalleled 
emergency, resolves to make all possible efforts to avert de-
feat at the hands of German militarism, and urges the people 
of Australia to unite in a whole-hearted effort to secure nec-
essary reinforcements under the voluntary system.’” In the 
meantime, an intense recruiting campaign was underway 
right across the country.    
In an effort to “arouse military enthusiasm”, a recruiting team 
which included a medical officer and a “Soldiers’ Band” visit-
ed rural centres.  The Express reported how it happened in 
Rochester.  First, a meeting was held at the Shire Hall on 19 
April, 1918, to form a local committee to assist with arrange-
ments for the proposed visit.  The recruiting team would be 
tendered a civic welcome, and a patriotic concert would be 
held; the ‘Band’, comprising a company of soldiers (men 
about to go to the front – trainees – and returned soldiers) 
would perform drill and military evolutions to convey to the 
general public an impression of camp life; and, in the hope of 
enlisting the sympathy of school children, prizes would be 
presented to the winners of an essay competition.  During 
that three-day rally, eligible men who had not yet enlisted 
would receive a visit from a recruitment officer, accompanied 
by a trainee and a returned serviceman, to demand a reason 
for their refusal to enlist. “If their effort to secure such men for 
service failed to-day it would be tried to-morrow, as well as 
still again”.  The proposed rally took place as planned, on 3, 
4 and 5 May, 1918, and a full report was published by the 
Express on 7 May.  As a result of this effort, eight volunteers 
came forward, but all except one man were declared unfit for 
enlistment. 
‘Bye until next time, 
Marg O’Brien 
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Meals on 
Wheels 

 

 
To be collected 11.30 am 

 

June 25 - Lions Club 
July 2 - Catholic Ladies 
July 9 - Bush Nursing Centre 
July 16 - Bamawm Uniting Church 
July 23 - LBU Football Club 
July 30 - St James Eve Fellowship 

 

Anglican Parish of 
Rochester &
Lockington 

 
St. Mary's Lockington 

Every Sunday - 11.00am 
 

Holy Trinity Rochester 
Every Sunday - 9.00am 

 
Enquiries: ph 5484 1054  

 

St James 
Community Church 

 
 

Every Sunday - 10.00 am 
 

Contacts: 
Pastor Bill Cochrane 

0427 865474 
or Edwin Keele 5484 3117 

 

 
Uniting Church 

Bamawm  
 
 

June 24 - 9.00am 
July 1 - 11.00am 

 
Contacts:  

Ray Wakefield   5486 2592 
Graeme Haines 5486 2284 

 
Catholic Church 

 

 
 

St Canice's, Lockington 
9.00 am Sunday Mass on just the 1st, 

3rd and (if there is one) 5th Sundays of 
every month 

 

St Joseph's, Rochester 
Sunday 10.30 am,12 noon (Latin Mass) 

 

Sacred Heart, Elmore 
Saturday Vigil 6.30 pm 

 
 
 
Psalm  95. 
 
V2  Let us come 
before His presence with thanksgiv-
ing.  Let us shout joyfully to Him with 
psalms. 

 
Save the date… 

 
Friday 9th November 

 
Lockington Lions Club presents 

Peter Coad 
& 

The Coad Sisters 

Death 
 
DARROCH (Roe) Monica Joyce 
Born 12/07/1929 - Dec 07/06/2018 
(Formerly of Lockington) 
Loved wife of Bill (dec.).Sister of 
Jill (dec.) and Hubert (dec.). Be-
loved Mother of Kaye (dec.), Lee, 
Craig and Mark. Devoted grand-
mother and great-grandmother. 
Thanks to BUPA and Creek Street 
Medical Centre. Mon-
ica loved family, 
friends, dancing, jazz 
music, fashion, fun 
and life. 
Forever Loved 
 
WILLIAMS, William Bill Baker. 
17/02/1925 - 12/06/2018 
Formerly of Pine Grove 
Husband of Jean, Father of Peter, 
David, Michael, Kerry and their 
partners. Grandfather of Rowan 
Scott, Thom, Isabel, Eliza, Nikki, 
Jack, William, Tharny and Chhay. 
Off to his last working bee. 

Congratulations and happy birthday 
to Giles Cary who celebrated his 
80th birthday, over a meal, with fam-
ily  and friends at the Lockington 
Hotel on June 16, 2018. 

Matthews (Mitchell) 
Scott and Annalea are proud to an-
nounce the safe arrival of their pre-
cious son, Dusty Alan. 
Born May 17, 2018 at SJOG Hospi-
tal Bendigo, weighing 8lb 3oz. 
A great little mate for big brother  
Alby. 
12th grandchild for Noel and Lyn 
Mitchell of Lockington, 
and 2nd grandchild for Peter and 
Brenda Matthews of Murrabit. 
Another little farm boy for Mummy 
and Daddy! 

Memorial 
 
SINCLAIR, Graham "GB" 
20 years of memories, forever in 
our hearts. 
"Windarra" Pine Grove 

 

I’ve never met 
a strong person 

with an easy past… 
be proud of your scars 

and that you 
are still standing! 
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EULOGY 
FRANCIS BERNARD DULLARD  

DELIVERED BY HIS SON PAUL DULLARD 
LOCKINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE 

WEDNESDAY 6
TH

 JUNE 2018. 

Frank Dullard was born at Nurse Goldie’s in Echuca on 
March 29 1928, the second son to a farming family in Pine 
Grove East, Northern Victoria.  
He was educated at the local Pannoo State School from 
1933 – 1939, attaining his Merit certificate at the age of 11 
years, before heading to Assumption College Kilmore as a 
boarder in 1940.   
He left ACK to come home on the farm after one year at 
12 years of age.  He worked with his father and brother 
Jim for 4 years before his father passed away in 1945 
when dad was 16 years old.   
Frank and Jim continued to manage the family farm with 
their mother.  
This was the beginning of 52 years of running a mixed 
farming enterprise in Pine Grove East. 
 
Frank married Mary Slattery from Diggora on November 
8th 1952. 
They had nine children who they raised on the farm. Ger-
ald, Catherine, Margaret, Bernard, James, Kieran, Leo, 
Paul and Frank. Their second son Bernard passed away 
as a young boy in 1960 and their beloved eldest son Ger-
ald died as a result of an accident in 1973.  
 
Mary, like Frank left school at a young age to care for her 
13 siblings in the Slattery clan of Diggora. Both Mary and 
Frank had a shared priority in life to ensure that their chil-
dren’s educational needs were met and developed.  
This dedication has seen them commit to having eight 
children attend Secondary Boarding Schools at Echuca 
and Kilmore for a combined total of 37 years. In all Mary 
and Frank sent their children to Catholic Education for 
over 100 combined years.  
While farming the land, this commitment to give the best 

education to their children, often became tough when sea-
sons as they invariably do, didn’t produce the crops that 
were expected. However, they stuck to their guns and all 
of their children are extremely grateful for their sacrifices.  
 
Over the years Frank developed a strong sense of com-
munity and a desire to become involved in civic duty with-
in and beyond his district of Pine Grove East and Locking-
ton. He saw the need and accepted the challenge. 
 
In a typical small community, the key leaders are invaria-
bly associated with many committees and movements. 
Frank’s role in local government, the service groups he 
was associated with, his faith and his core business of 
farming all intertwined and crossed over.  
 
Frank’s role as a leader in the Pine Grove and Lockington 
community and beyond has transcended barriers and divi-
sions of age, religion, socio-economic status and voca-
tions to ensure maximum involvement and outcomes for 
the community. 
 
Frank’s seventeen year commitment to the Rochester 
Shire Council from 1978 to 1994 is something his family is 
very proud of. During this time, he was elected Shire 
President three times and served on several Planning 
Committees within the Loddon Campaspe region.  
 
Frank’s contribution to local government has impacted on 
the wider community through his ability to connect council 
decisions with the broader community. He was very much 
a face-to-face councillor who travelled widely to meet rate-
payers on site to see the issues first hand especially in his 
ward that took in the less populated Terricks, Patho Plains 
and the Gunbower regions. 
 
This endeared Frank to the people as they felt heard and 
much progress was made because of his style of person-
able governance.  
Frank continued to be involved in civic duty within the 
shire as a member of the Lockington Tidy Towns Commit-
tee in the late 1990’s. 
 
The Lockington and District Lions club has been a pas-
sion of Frank’s for over 45 years and the club has played 
an enormous role in the district through fundraising, youth 
advocacy, supporting those in need, and improvements to 
facilities in the town. 
 
Frank is a charter member of the Club. He and several 
colleagues saw a need for such a service group within the 
district in 1974 and worked with the foundation committee 
to establish the club.  
He has been an active member serving as President for 
two consecutive years and secretary for eleven consecu-
tive years. 
 
Frank’s contribution to Lion’s Club movement was recog-
nized in 2001 when he was awarded the Melville Jones 
Fellowship Award. This is the highest form of recognition 
within Lionism and embodies humanitarian ideals con-
sistent with the nature and purpose of Lionism.  
In 2013 Frank was awarded Lions Life membership. 
Frank is well known within the Lockington and Pine Grove 
districts as the historian. He is the author of two publica-
tions that capture the history of the community. 
 

Continued on page 6 
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School News 
 
 
 

The Campaspe Shire nominated Lockington Consolidated 
School for a tidy schools award around sustainability and 
the work the Preps did last year in the Wicked Waste 
Competition. Last week we had a judge visit the school 
and walk around and look at the wonderful things our stu-
dents and teachers are doing. We will keep you posted on 
how we progress through the competition. 

 
On Friday the 1st June the Grade 5/6 students went to the 
Fonterra Stadium in Echuca to participate in the inter-
school Netball competition. We sent four mixed teams to 
participate against schools from the Campaspe region; 
The Warriors, Rockets, Thunder and Lightning. Two 
teams, the Warriors and Rockets were able to finish in the 

top four, however, no finals were held for our divisions. 
Well done to the Rockets who finished on top of their divi-
sion. 
We would like to thank Donna, Kerryn and Shannon for 
their help on the day. Days like these are much more suc-
cessful and enjoyable with the help of our friends and 

families. 
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EULOGY 
FRANCIS BERNARD DULLARD  

DELIVERED BY HIS SON PAUL DULLARD 
LOCKINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE 

WEDNESDAY 6
TH

 JUNE 2018. 
 

Continued from page 4 
 

His historian work has had a lasting impact on the district 
and the wider community through the written record of the 
history of the district. This has enabled new residents to 
be better connected and informed.  
Frank has been associated with the establishment of the 
Lockington Historical society working on the committee as 
well as the construction of the Lockington and District 
Heritage Centre. He assisted with the sourcing of funding, 
relocating buildings as well as refurbishing existing build-
ings. He has also been instrumental in donations of his-
torical items and machinery. 
 
Similar to Frank’s passion for the history of the district, he 
has also had a lifetime dedication to recording and pub-
lishing his family history. Generations of family now have 
detailed and updated records of where they fit into the 
family picture as well as those tales and reflections on 
key family members and events over the past century. 
He has researched, compiled and published key docu-
ments and family trees for the Dullard family as well as 
other descendants of the family tracing back to 1826 in 
Ireland.   
 
The latest edition of the family tree is referred to by rela-
tions in Ireland as ‘Frank’s Book’ such is its value to them. 
 
Frank travelled to Ireland for the first time with his daugh-
ters Margie and Cate in 2010 at the age of 82 to connect 
with the Dullard family in Durrow, Co. Laios.  This trip 
gave him much satisfaction and confirmed much of his 
research and findings.  
 
Frank has worked on the land all of his life. Even after he 
and Mary moved into Lockington in 1991, they maintained 
connection to the farming community, the happenings of 
the seasons and the news of the day.  
There were not too many mornings when he didn’t rise 
before the sun and walk the entire farm checking the 
sheep with up to 4 dogs. This must have been a special 
time of the day for him for sure. 
 
Frank was a strong advocate for salinity manage-
ment, native tree planting, dam filling schemes for the 
Terricks and soil conservation. His care and wellbeing 
for his animals was paramount at all times.  
 
It is a very honourable quality to have been prepared 
to invest in the environment, not take from it through-
out his life. Something he instilled in us all. 
 
Frank has always been an active member of the Pine 
Grove community where his farming enterprise was 
for so many years.  
Sixty years with the Pine Grove CFA.  
He was on the Pine Grove Cemetery Trust for 20 
years and gravedigger for many of those with assis-
tance from his sons. 
He was Lockington Pony Club foundation member in 
1969.  
He served as the last chairman of the Pine Grove 
Racecourse Committee before it was disbanded.  
He was Secretary of the Pine Grove, Tennyson and 
Milloo ‘Back To’ committees 
 
Frank’s role in all of this kept the Pine Grove commu-
nity groups active.  He has been a consistent voice in 
the Pine Grove Community for the multiple organisa-

tions that exist and a strong advocate for succession with-
in each of these organisations and groups.  
 
Frank and Mary have demonstrated a strong commitment 
to their faith all of their life. Frank has been a life-
long member of St Joseph Catholic Parish, Rochester 
encompassing the original Catholic Church in Lockington, 
St Augustine’s and later St Canice’s,   
There was a growing Catholic community in the Locking-
ton area and the construction of a bigger church became 
a priority.  
Frank worked closely with Fr William Treacy to form a 
building committee and he was instrumental in organising 
fundraising events to build St Canice’s, a new church in 
Lockington, which opened on 1958.  It was quite a signifi-
cant contribution to the community.  
Frank was again an active committee member and hard 
worker in the renovation of the same church in 2008 for 
its fifty-year anniversary.  
Frank became a member of the Rochester Knights of the 
Southern Cross in April 1959 serving as President and 
then as District Chairman in mid 70’s.  He was honoured 
as a Life Member on September 22, 1997.  
 
In 2016 Frank was awarded the Order Of Australia Medal 
in recognition to his Service to the Community and other 
Organisations. 
 
Frank was able to have such a positive impact on his 
community due to the unfailing support from his wife 
Mary. Theirs is a great story of 66 and a half years mar-
riage, a great partnership and one that has had a huge 
impact on so many. 
 
Well done Mary on how you have lived out these vows 
especially how you have loved and cared for Frank.  
 
Well done Frank you have fought the good fight, finished 
the race, kept the faith.  
 
Rest in Peace Frank Dullard.  
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               Shire News 
 
 
NOW OPEN 

2019 KINDERGARTEN CENTRAL ENROLMENTS 
Kindergarten enrolments are now open for four-year-old 
funded kindergarten and three-year-old pre-kindergarten 
programs at Echuca Central, Echuca East and Echuca 
South, Rochester, Lockington, Tongala, Gunbower, Stan-
hope, Berrimba, Pink & Blue and Goodstart Early Learn-
ing kindergartens. Application forms are available from all 
council customer service centres, the kindergartens, Ma-
ternal and Child Health centres and Berrimba Childcare 
Centre. They can also be downloaded from council’s web-
site. Applications for first and second round offers close 
31 July 2018. 
 
COMING UP 
Tuesday, 26 June 
Council meeting, 5pm 
Echuca Civic Centre 
Information: Frank Crawley 
 
HAVE YOUR SAY 
Getting roads ready for harvest season 
Campaspe Shire Council is inviting larger agricultural pro-
ducers to provide comment on what gravel and earth 
roads they plan to utilise in advance of this season’s har-
vest. Feedback forms are available on council’s website, 
under the “have your say” section and can be emailed 
through to shire@campaspe.vic.gov.au  by 30 June. 
YOUTH GYM AT EWMAC 
Did you know the Echuca War Memorial Aquatic Centre 

(EWMAC) offers a special membership, specifically de-
signed for 12 to 19 year olds? The Youth Gym member-
ship offers teenagers the chance to experience many new 
and diverse activities in the centre, from the health club to 
group fitness classes and pool entry. The cost is $38 per 
month. For more info: 5480 2994. 
 
RECYLING BIN FULL? 
Is your recycling bin chock-a-block? Did you know you 
can take it the Echuca Environment Centre on McKenzie 
Road, Echuca and swap it over, for no charge? The cen-
tre is open Monday to Saturday; 8am to 4.45pm and Sun-
day; 10am to 3.45pm. 
 
Stay updated and get social 
Facebook @CampaspeShireCouncil             
Twitter @campaspeshire                  
Instagram #campaspeshire 
 
IMMUNISATION SESSIONS 
Monday, 23 July 
Monday, 24 September 
Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 
11.30am -  12noon 
 
Limited stock of flu vaccinations is currently available for 
children aged 6 months - up to 5 years (5 years old's don't 
qualify), over 65s and people considered high risk 
(diabetics, pregnant ladies etc) only. At this stage, with 
the shortage spanning across Victoria and NSW, the vac-
cine is not available to people outside of these risk 
groups. Please call council on 1300 666 535 before at-
tending a session. 

A BIG CROSS FOR ABMT 
Forty-five attended Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea at Lockington & District Living Heritage Complex on Thursday, 
June 7, raising $392-00 to help Cancer Council with research. Sue Cox set up 25 beautiful and amazing cross-
stitches which she had made over many years, along with 7 mice dolls which she makes for the Royal Children’s Hos-
pital. Several raffle prizes were won, and the entire takings of ‘Guess which cup contains the tea’ was given by the 
winner to Cancer Council. The Committee want to thank everyone who contributed to the morning, to the cause, and 
especially to Sue and John Cox. 

 
Photos 
 
Left - Guests enjoyed chatting whilst dining on Dev-
onshire tea. 
 
Below - Display of cross-stitch and the mice dolls 
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ACTION CLUB OF 
LOCKINGTON 

 
 

MONTHLY MEETINGS: 
1st Wednesday - Dinner at Clubrooms 

3rd Wednesday - Activity 
 
 

 President: 
Julian Pearce: 0428 844 489 

 

Secretary:  
John Wright: 0409 259 723 

 

Cricket Nets & Sports Ovals.  
Indoor Netball, Basketball, Badminton & Tennis 

 

BAMAWM  
RECREATION RESERVE 

with Indoor Stadium 
 

available for hire day and night 
Rate $8 per hour plus $2 light coin meter 
Meeting & Social Rooms for Private Hire 

Ph: Leo Tonini  
54865320        0402788583 

 
DISTRICT SERVICE CLUB 
Serving Our Community 

 
Meets 2nd & 4th Wednesdays 

Lockington Heritage Complex 
 
 

President Lion: Frank Chugg 5482 6986 
Secretary Lion: Neil Haines 5486 8220 

Coburn & Reid 
Pharmacy 

177 Annesley Street, Echuca 
 

For Deliveries of  
Medicines & Prescriptions  

 
 

Phone 5480 6011 or  
Fax 5480 2486 

Week days only 

LOCKINGTON  
COMMUNITY  

CENTRE  
 

Bookings Call 
Bev Brereton 5486 2331 
Or if you cannot contact 

Bev please phone 
Bev Pentreath 5486 2467  

LOCKINGTON  
RECREATION 

RESERVE 
  

Bookings now made with 
Donna Tink: 

54862697 or 0458 101 660 
If you cannot contact Donna, 

phone Louise Murray 
ph 5486 5338 or 04 2886 5338 

LOCKINGTON & DISTRICT  
BUSH NURSING CENTRE INC. 

Registered Number: A11551 
Caring for the Lockington Community 

 

HOURS: 8.30am to 4.30pm Mon-Fri 
 

Nursing Care & Pathology 
Doctors Tuesday 9.30am-4.30pm 

Allied Health by 
appointment 

 
 

Phone 
5486 2544 

 

NEW AND USED 
VEHICLES,   

SERVICE & PARTS 
 
 

At Echuca Toyota our Service  
Department only use genuine Toyota 

parts and accessories all technicians are 
factory trained for your peace of mind.   
So come visit the friendly professional 

team at Echuca Toyota.  
 
 

101 NORTHERN HIGHWAY ECHUCA  
PH 5482 3377 

www.echucatoyota.com.au 

COMMUNITY COMMUNITY RETAIL 

 

ECHUCA 
CHEMIST 

 

 

Beauty Products - Vitamins - 
Prescriptions - Fragrances 

 
 
 

192 HARE STREET 
 

Phone: 5482 6666 

 

DARBYTAX 
58 Lowry Street, Rochester 

 
Accounting / Tax / Audits 

 

Contact : 
Alan Darbyshire 

0419 584 060 
Email : 

darbytax@bigpond.com 

Lockington District 
Family 

Landcare Group 
President 

John Wright 0409 259 723 
Secretary 

Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 
 

Meetings…7:30 pm 
at the Bush Nursing Centre 

on the first Thursday 
of even months 

(Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec) 

HEALTH 

Trading  
hours of  
Lockington  
Branch 
 
 
Monday,  
Tuesday &  
Wednesday  
10.00am - 2.00pm 
 
Thursday & Friday 
9.30am - 12 Noon,  
12.45pm - 4.00pm 
 

For more information  
please contact  

Lockington branch on 
5486 2304 

mailto:darbytax@bigpond.com
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Ph 5483 7767  
or 0427 837767 

 

Sales of Honda & Suzuki motor-
cycles, Cox, Cub Cadet, Yardman 

and MTD mowers, Makocraft boats. 
Service of all makes and Models. 
116 Northern Highway Echuca 

Phone 54823329 

Highside Motorcycles,  
Mowers and Marine 

 PENTREATH’S 
ABN 98004817243 

 
 
 

Supermarket - Hardware 
Newsagency - Liquor 

Bakery - Catering 
Elgas 

Davey Pumps Sales & 
Repairs 

Open 7 Days 

 

Phone 54862200  
fax 54862405 

Lockington Rd. Lockington 

 Servicing -  
Rochester, Elmore, 

Lockington,  
Echuca & Districts 
0418558578   

RETAIL RETAIL RETAIL 

Our financial solutions include: 
 Insurance Protection 
 Superannuation Solutions 
 Investment Strategy 
 Retirement Planning 
 Centrelink Benefits to Offset 
Your Retirement Savings 

 

486 Hargreaves Street, Bendigo. 
Phone: 5443 4388 

 

Stephen White Financial Services P/L 
is a Corporate Authorised Representative 

(ARN 236541) of NEO Financial Solutions P/L 
AFSL 385845 

WRIGHT’S 
Haulage Contractors 

& Grain Traders 
 

For all your feed grain requirements 
Bulk & General freight, fertiliser & 
Gypsum needs. 
 
 

DAVID WRIGHT 
Tel: 5486 8343    
Mob: 0428 505 609 

 
 

BAMAWM  
FARM SERVICES 

 

(Trading as PA & ML Stanford) 
 

Rural Fencing 
Mini Bobcat Hire - Rotovating;  

Site Clearing; Post Hole Digging; 
Leveling; Shed Cleaning (calves)  
 

 

"Your Second Hand" 
Phone Phil Stanford  

0429 865 424 / 5486 5424 A/H 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Matt Buckley 
0428 826 743 

Buckley 
Livestock 

Carrier 
 

(Formally Eades/Colvin Transport) 
Servicing the local district. 

 

Complete range of Jeep, Chrysler, 
Dodge and Subaru vehicles. 

Warm personalised service, so come 
visit our team or call to book your vehi-

cle in for a service. 
76 Northern Hwy., Echuca  

(opposite Toyota) 5480 3611    
www.echucajeep.com.au 

www.echucasubaru.com.au 

DEALERSHIP 

 SERVICE 
PARTS 

NEW VEHICLES 
FINANCE 

MARIA’S   CAFE 
 

13 Hopetoun St, Lockington 
Ph: 5486 2292 

* Breakfast  * Lunch 
 OPEN: Tuesday to Friday 

8.30 a.m. to 3.00 p.m. 
Saturday 8.30a.m. to 2.00p.m. 

Brilliant coffee, scrumptious desserts  
(made by ‘Hann Made Sweets’),  

and the best feed in town!! 

Lockington District 
Business Centre Inc. 

 

Ph 5486 2683 
 

Monday to Friday 
8am to 5pm 

 

Saturday 
8am to 12:30pm 

RURAL 

Helen’s TakeawayHHeHeHeHeHeHeHeHeHeHeHeH llelelelelelelelelelelel n’s TaTaTaTaTaTaTaTaTaTaT kekekeekekeekek aaawawawaawaw yayayy y
11 Hopetoun Street, Lockington 

Ph 4408 7610 
 

Open 7 days 
6:30am to 9:00pm 

(Winter hours Mon-Fri 6:30am to 7:30pm) 
 

Post Office 
Phone/Fax 5486 2419 

Open 9am - 6pm Mon to Fri 
9am to midday Saturdays 

 

Annual Advertising 

space available 
If interested, 
please call 

Alison 0417 177 807 

http://www.echucajeep.com.au
http://www.echucasubaru.com.au
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Shire of Campaspe 
Immunisation Session 

At 
Bush Nursing Centre 

 
For adults, children and infants 

 

Will visit 
Lockington 

next on  
 

Tuesday, June 12  
 

Phone 5486 2544 for appointments. 
 

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL 

Tongala & District Memorial 
Aged Care Service Inc 

 

Serving the Community Since 1925 
 

R. M. McHale Hostel & Koraleigh 
Nursing Home for planned & 

emergency respite care & perma-
nent residential aged care 

 

Deakin Village – affordable rental 
Independent  Living Units 

 

Memorial Drive Retirement Village 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For further information contact: 

Sarah Tee, 
18 Purdey Street 

Tongala, Vic. 3621 
Phone:  03 5859 0800 

Email: tacs@tongalas.own.net.au 
“Care in the friendly town” 

THANK YOU 
 

To our Annual Advertisers 
who have paid their accounts 

during last fortnight. 
 

Wright’s Haulage 
Arrowline Construction 

 
PLEASE NOTE - ALL UNPAID AN-

NUAL ADVERTISEMENTS ARE 
NOW OVERDUE 

Bamawm Lockington United 
Cricket Club  

AGM  
Sunday July 16 

2.00pm  
Bamawm Recreation 

Reserve  

BAMAWM GOLF CLUB 
ANNUAL TOURNAMENT 

 
Thursday 21

st
 June 

Ladies 4BBB Stableford 
Sponsored by 

Bendigo Community Bank 
Friiday 22

nd
 June 

Men’s 4BBB Stableford 
Sponsored by 

Rochester Tyres & Batteries 
Saturday 23rd

 June 
Mixed Yankee 
Sponsored by 
Feedomatic 

Sunday 24th
 June 

Men’s 27 Hole Stroke 
Sponsored by 

O’Sullivan’s Transport. 
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Your Local  
Dairy Cattle Specialist 

 

 Dairy Herds 
 Export Heifers 
 Cull Cows 
 Lines of Heifers 

 

LEE HAMILTON 0418 352 366 
Rochester 

 

Norm & Dot Moon  
Phone: 5486 5355 

 
 
 
 
Specialising in supply of fill and carting of- 

 Filling for Cow Lanes 
 Feed Pads 
 Gravel and Sand 
 Loam, Packing Sand and Scoria 
 

RESTDOWN ROAD, BAMAWM 

 

Richy’s Spraying 
0419 598 240 

 
 

 

Phone: 5484 1094 
 
 

For all your fertiliser needs 
including gypsum, lime & seed. 

 

Mixing Plant for individual 
blends 

 

BREAD MAKING FLOUR  

 RURAL  RURAL  RURAL 
HUMBERT  

LANDFORMING
Phone: 0428 106 132 
 

STONE’S 
DAIRY SERVICES 

  

10 Lockington Road 

 

Manager: Brett Stone 
 

Shop: 5486 2229 
Mobile: 0428 862 655 

 
Email: brett.stone@alansds.com.au 

 
 * AMMTA Accredited Technician * Vats 

* Dairy Plant Installations * Machine Tests  
* Plant & Pump Services * Dairy Supplies 

 
Fri: 10am - 5pm (closed 12 to 1pm) 

 Whole Farm Plans  
 Community Drains 
 Reuse Systems 
 NVIRP Assistance & Advice 
 GPS Surveys 
 Irrigation Development Costing 

 

Phone James Schroen  5486 2262  

EXCAVATOR HIRE 

Bamawm 3561 
 

 Excavator Hire 
 Laser  
 Laser Bucket  
 Smudging 
 Truck and Trailer Hire 

for all your:- Rock, Sand, Soil & Fill. 

 
 
 

Daryl is servicing the Echuca, 
Lockington, Bamawm and  

Rochester Area 
Specialising in Fat and Store  

Cattle, Dairy and Export Heifer 
Sales 

Contact Daryl Collins 
on  0427 882 227 

 
 

Ian:   0428 505 053 
Neil:   0427 505 053 

           Luke McMahon:   0409 454 208 
Shepparton - Lindsay:   0419 520 743 

Lockington Office:        5486 2347 

 

www.maddisonlivestock.com.au 
office@maddisonlivestock.com.au 

Automated Livestock  
Feed Systems  

Sales, Service and Spares  
Grant Humbert  
0428 106 132  

 
 

 

 
Contact Greg Smith: 

G&T 
LASERING 

For all 
Your 

earthmoving 
needs 

Peter Bongiovanni E                            OCKINGTON  
          NGINEERING 

 
 

Mechanical repairs to trucks, cars, 
tractors, machinery &  

Cummins Diesel Engines 
 

Spare Parts & 
Castrol Lubricants 

 
 

Phone: 5486 2215 
Mobile: 0408 511 829 

 

27 Pannoo Road Lockington 
Email:lockeng27@gmail.com 

L  

Annual Advertising 

space available 
If interested, 
please call 

Alison 0417 177 807 

mailto:office@maddisonlivestock.com.au
mailto:lockeng27@gmail.com
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DORMAN’S 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS P/L 

 
382 HIGH STREET, ECHUCA 

 
 ALL TYPES OF  

ELECTRICAL WORK 
 

 phone:     5482 4353 
 mobile:    0428 505 301 

 
Reg. Vic 1607, NSW 35190 

 

RC & HA KILSBY 
Master Builder 

 

Housing, Renovations & 
Additions 

 

Phone: 5486 2578 
Mobile: 0428 505 702 

 

  
MBAV 5488, RBP DB-U-9157 

ACN: 007 405 978 

 

TRADE            TRADE         TRADE 

G & K  AUTOMOTIVE 
 

Workshop in the 
Bamawm Area 

 

All new Equipment 
FREE Pickup and Delivery service in  

the Rochester/Lockington area. 
Call Glen Viney today 

 0428 110 071 
For a FREE no obligation quote. 

Specialists in Commercial 
and Residential Works  

including: Shower  
Screens & repairs,   

Security Doors, 
Glass Splashbacks, 

Mirrors, Wardrobe Doors, Pergola  
Enclosures, Windows & Doors.  

All glass repairs. 
 

Servicing Lockington/Bamawm 
for over 10 years 

 
Phone: 5480 6694 

18 McKenzie Road, Echuca 
www.echucaglassandaluminium.com.au 

Market Street Garage 
 

GENERAL 
SERVICING AND  
REPAIRS TO ALL 
MAKES OF CARS 

 
 PHONE CON PEPPAS 

0401 378 022 
 

28 Market Street Lockington
(300meters from 

theHeritage Complex) 
Mon - Fri: 9.00am - 4.00pm 

Supply and fit timber & aluminium 
• Windows     • Security Doors    
• Flyscreens • Shower Screens  
• Sliding Wardrobe Doors 
• Splash Backs 
• Residential Locksmithing 
 

Phone 0421 839 206 
Email:  rochyglass@gmail.com 

ROCHY GLASS 
 

Glass/Glazing/Mirrors 

 

Arrowline 
Constructions 

 
- Bathrooms and Kitchens 

- Decks and Pergolas 
- Timber flooring 

- All aspects of carpentry 
 

Matt Gould  
0411 792 294 

TV ANTENNAS, CCTV 
SECURITY ALARMS, EXTRA POINTS FOR 

TV, PAY TV, INTERNET, WIFI ACCESS 
POINTS, SHED TO HOUSE INTERNET  

 

Brendan 0437 342 255 
12 Wills Street, Lockington 

brendan@anydayantennas.com 

www.briansruralfencing.com.au 

 

ANYDAY 
ANTENNAS 

mailto:rochyglass@gmail.com.au
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One on one 
    Computer Courses 
 
  
  
  
  
  
Want to learn how to use a com-

puter? 
Or do you know the basics and 

just need some extra help to take 
the next step? 

  
Call the office or come in to make 

a booking! 
  

  
Resumes 

  
Are you looking for work? 

Your resume is only as good as 
the information you provide 

  
  
  
  
  
  
 

If you need assistance with a 
resume or just need to update 

your current one, call in and we 
can help 

  
Lockington Men’s Shed 

  

  
  

Tea, Talk and Tools 
Open Tuesdays 

9.00 am – 3.00 pm 
or by arrangement 

  
New members most welcome 

  
Exchange ideas 

Enhance your skills 
Meet new friends 

  
  

Lockington Community 
Edible Garden 

Wednesday at 9.00 am 
Or any day that suits you to pull 

out a few weeds 
Many hands make light work 
and have a cuppa and a chat. 
Help revamp the garden and 

plant new ideas and vegetables 
for the winter months! 

  
  

 
  

Share fresh Vegies and Herbs 
  

Share some ideas on what you 
would like to see grown 

Lockington YAGers 
 
  
  
  
  
  
  

Every Wednesday 
4.00 – 5.30 pm 

  
High school age, would like have 

some fun and be part of the 
Lockington community? 

  
Come along and 
see what we do 

  
Lockington Library 

  
  

Open 
Tuesday 10am – 2pm 

Wednesday 10am – 2pm 
and 3.30 – 5.30 pm 

Thursday 10am – 2pm 
  

 
  

  
  

Lockington Playgroup 
  

Enquiries to 
Tammy 0411 056 765 

  
Every Tuesday 

9.30 – 11.30 am 
  

St James Church Hall 
  
  

 

  
MAMMA MIA 

  
THE MUSICAL 

  
WEDNESDAY 26th 

  
of SEPTEMBER 

  
Tickets are Sold Out 

  
There is a waiting list if 

you are still interested in 
going 

Lockington Neighbourhood House 
0499 170 329 nhldbc@gmail.com 

Terri Hateley, Coordinator 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://thumbs.dreamstime.com/b/cartoon-resume-20947453.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.dreamstime.com/stock-photos-cartoon-resume-image20947453&docid=8fqy12Cqc7hRPM&tbnid=uu2x8IH4InapkM:&vet=10ahUKEwjSl-i44dHbAhWCupQKHdlmD0s
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Rochester To Join Silo Art Trail  
  
Rochester Business Network (RBN) is proud to announce 
the launch of their latest project, Painting the Silos. 
The GrainCorp silo in Rochester township will get a make-
over later this month as it joins the ever-expanding Silo 
Art Trail. “We are so very excited”, said RBN president 
Glenda Nichol.  “Anything that is good for our town we are 
thrilled to be part of. We hope the silos will provide anoth-
er reason for travellers to stop in town and explore this 
part of Victoria. We are excited that Rochester is joining 
the Silo Art Trail!”, said Mrs Nichol. 
GrainCorp’s Victorian Regional Manager Peter Johnston 
said: “We are delighted to provide the silos as the mas-
sive canvas for this project. As we have seen across Vic-
toria, grain silos have a special place in many communi-
ties and by creating works of art on them, we have given 
them, and hopefully the community, a new energy.” 
The project is unique in that the local community will be 
supporting the project.  “We are one very resilient commu-
nity.  The way this project has come about is fantastic for 
town”, said Kate Taylor, project member. “We want to in-
vite all Victorians to come to our town, see the artwork, 
have a coffee or a beer and check out the other great 
things we also have to offer in Rochester”, said Kate. 
As part of the announcement, the RBN has confirmed the 
services of silo painter Jimmy Dvate. “Dvate is well recog-
nised in the art world and with his recent works at 
Goorambat we are thrilled to gain someone of his calibre 
for our town”, said Kate. “We are excited and we cannot 
wait to see our artist pick up the paint brush and start”, 
said Glenda. 
Painting is due to start in very soon and is scheduled to 
take one month. The project is proudly supported by 
GrainCorp. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dulux Splashes Involvement  
 
Rochester Business Network (RBN) is proud to announce 
Dulux Australia, in conjunction with Mitre 10 Rochester, as 
the official paint supplier for the GrainCorp Painting the 
Silos project.   The GrainCorp silo in Rochester township 
is being painted by Australian artist Jimmy Dvate who is 
thrilled to have access to Dulux products.  “From Dulux 
Exterior precision all metal primer to Dulux Lowsheen Ex-
terior Weathershield they will be in use. It is fantastic for 
me that I am able to use a great brand I have grown up 
with”, said Dvate today from the Rochester site.  
  
“We are very proud to be involved in this community pro-
ject with our great partners at Mitre 10 Rochester”, said 
local Dulux Representative Lynda Clausen.  “Dulux is one 
of Australia’s most recognised and trusted brands.  For us 
to be involved in a community project and in the now 
growing Silo Art Trail! This is a wonderful opportunity for 
us”, said Lynda.  
  
The project is unique in that the local community will be 
supporting it.  “We are one very resilient community.  This 
is a special community project being undertaken and sup-
ported by the people who live here. We are very proud 
and cannot wait to see how this puts Rochester on the 
map of places to visit in Regional Victoria”, said Kate Tay-
lor, project member.  
  
“We want to invite all Victorians to come to our town, see 
the artwork, have a coffee or a beer and check out the 
other great things we also have to offer in Rochester, of 
course including Mitre 10”, said Kate.  
  
Mitre 10 owner and operator Matt Hawker confirmed the 
involvement is great for the town of Rochester.  “I am 
proud to be able to give back to the local community.  To 
also have the support of such an iconic Australian compa-
ny in Dulux makes you realise how important this project 
is to not only the art world but also to our town”, said Matt.  
  
“We are excited and we cannot wait to see our artist pick 
up the paint brush and start”, said Glenda.  
 Painting started Monday 11th June with the first coat of 
primer.  “We are proud of our products and we wish Dvate 
and the local community all the very best with this pro-
ject”, said Lynda. “And as we say Worth doing, worth Du-
lux”.  
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LOCKINGTON GOLF CLUB 
 

MONDAY 18
TH

 JUNE 2018 
 

06/06: Stroke – 2
nd

 Round Club Cham-
pionships.  With a fine round of 97-27-
70, Kathy Connors was best on course 

and also won B Grade, with Phyll Macfarlane (104-32-72) 
runner-up.   
A Grade honours went to Sherryl Jones with 89-15-74.  
Count the putts:  A Grade – Sherryl Jones (27); B Grade – 
Phyll Macfarlane (27). 
After the first 2 rounds, Sherryl Jones (182) leads Annette 
Brereton (184) for the Club Champion title, while Kathy Con-
nors (196) has a commanding 15-stroke lead in the B Grade 
race. 
Nett (A Grade) – Sherryl Jones 152, Annette Brereton 158, 
Sue Harris 160.  B Grade – Kathy Connors 142, Phyll 
Macfarlane 147, Jenny Holt 159.  Count the putts: Sherryl 
Jones 55, Annette Brereton 57, Phyll Macfarlane 58, Sue 
Harris 59, Kathy Connors 59. 
09/06: Stroke – 3

rd Preliminary Round Club Championships 
attracted the biggest field of the season (33 golfers).  The 
damper conditions made no difference to the in-form Will 
Hardess,  his excellent round of 87-24-63 won him the St 
Andrews Trophy, as well as C Grade (fourth week in a row).  
Runner-up in C Grade was Jayden Wright with a terrific 94-
29-65. 
James Hodgens won A Grade with a solid 78-11-67, ahead 
of Travis Mancer 84-15-69 and Tim Staley 83-14-69.  B 
Grade was won by Stuart Newton 86-16-70 on a countback 
from Mark Lyons 92-22-70, with Jeff Carnie next best 88-16-
72. 
Yardstick balls for the next best scores went to: A Grade – 
Andrew Harris 70, Gary Milligan 70; B  Grade – Des Pen-
treath 70, Ron Dixon 73; C Grade – Rob Hardess 67.  Digits 
results: Rick Connors & Ron Dixon defeated Grant & Blake 
Humbert 6-up; Terry Thomas & Mark Lyons defeated Matt 
Baulch & Tony Brooke 9-up. 
Nearest the pins: 16

th – Grant Humbert; 2nd shot 9th – James 
Hodgens (A), Des Pentreath (B), Will Hardess (C); 2nd shot 
5th for the 6-pack smack – Phil Stanford.  Spike’s Longest 
Drive on the 14th, sponsored by Hot ‘n’ Cold Plumbing – Mat 
Dennis (A), Blake Humbert (B), Rob Hardess (C).  Neither 
the Echuca CIH eagles nest on the 3

rd, nor Captain Terry’s 
yardstick on the 16th was won. 
Leadership boards (best 2 scores from the 3 preliminary 
rounds, based on player’s handicaps at the start of the cham-
pionships).  A Grade – Grant Humbert 138, Brett Stone 147, 
Kevin Humbert 149, Mat Dennis 157 (group to hit off at 
11.30).   
B Grade – Stuart Newton 170, Jeff Carnie 171, Rick Connors 
172, Darren Carnie 174 (11.40 hit off).  C Grade – Will Hard-
ess 173, Des Pentreath 176, Tom Scurrah 182, Don Muhlei-
sen 191 (11.50 hit off). 
Nett: A Grade – Kevin Humbert 124, Gary Milligan 132, An-
drew Harris 135, Brett Stone 135.  B Grade – Mark Lyons 
132, Jeff Carnie 134, Rick Connors 135, 4 players on 138 – 
Ray Brereton, Darren Carnie, Barry Graham, Stuart Newton.   
C Grade – Will Hardess 121, Des Pentreath 131, Tom Scur-
rah 133, Jayden Wright 136.  Veterans – Kevin Humbert 124, 
Des Pentreath 131, Mark Lyons 132, Tom Scurrah 133. 
11/06: On the Queens Birthday Public Holiday, Lockington 
golfers travelled to Rochester to compete for the Cec Par-
sons Memorial Shield.  The Shield returned to Rochester 
after they scored a comprehensive victory, (533 - 484).  Best 
players for Locky were Brett Stone, Rob Hardess and Phyll 
Macfarlane. 
13/06: Stroke – Final Round Club Championships.  Despite 
starting the day 2 shots behind, Annette Brereton captured 
her 22

nd Club Champion title, with a solid final round of 88.  
Her rounds of 90-94-88=272 gave her a 9 shot margin over 
Sherryl Jones (281).  The nett title was a closer finish, with 
Sherryl Jones (235) hanging on to beat Sue Harris (239) by 4 

shots, and win consecutive Nett titles. 
Kathy Connors (99-97-109=305) comfortably won the B 
Grade title from Phyll Macfarlane (321).  With 3 consistent 
rounds of golf (75-72-79=226), Phyll won the B Grade nett 
title, with Marg Eade runner-up. 
The battle for the Annie Stewart Perpetual Putting Champion 
title proved to be a close finish.  With an excellent final round 
of only 24 putts, Sue Harris (29-30-24=83) won the title by 
just one from Annette Brereton (84).  Next was Sherryl Jones 
(85), followed by Kathy Connors (89) and Phyll Macfarlane 
(89). 
Daily results: A Grade winner Annette Brereton 88-13-75.  B 
Grade winner Marg Eade 108-29-79, c/b Phyll Macfarlane.  
Count the putts: A Grade – Sue Harris 24; B Grade – Marg 
Eade 28. 
16/06: Stroke – Club Championships Grand Final.  With a 
final round of 76, Grant Humbert won his 20

th Club Champion 
title.  His scores of 66-72-76=214 saw him finish just 5 shots 
clear of the fast-finishing Brett Stone (70-77-72=219), with 
Kevin Humbert (239) in 3

rd place.  For Grant to win 20 titles 
by the age of 40 is a remarkable achievement. 
The A Grade nett title was clearly won by Kevin Humbert (62-
62-70=214) with 3 terrific rounds of golf.  Runner-up again 
was Brett Stone (202), with Gary Milligan (204) in 3

rd place. 
The race for the B Grade threatened to be a close finish, but 
Stuart Newton (86-84-86=256) was simply too consistent for 
his rivals and won by 5 shots from Jeff Carnie and Barry Gra-
ham who tied for 2

nd on 261. 
Despite starting the day 6 shots behind in the battle for the B 
Grade nett title, Barry Graham finished with a brilliant final 
round of 65 to finish with 66-72-65=203 and storm to a 4 shot 
win from Mark Lyons (207), with Jeff Carnie (208) in 3

rd. 
Will Hardess has been the form golfer all season, having 
sliced a massive 9 shots off his handicap.  He scored a richly 
deserved C Grade victory with 3 great rounds of 87-86-
90=263.  Runner up was the gallant Des Pentreath (268), 
ahead of Tom Scurrah (274). 
The C Grade nett title went down to the wire.  With 2 holes to 
play, Des Pentreath led Tom Scurrah by just one shot, but 
double-bogeys on the 17

th and 18th to Des, saw a 2-shot 
swing and victory to Tom Scurrah (202) by just one shot, with 
Jayden Wright (222) in 3

rd place. 
Kevin Humbert capped off a good day by winning the Veter-
ans Trophy by 8 shots from Tom Scurrah (202), with Des 
Pentreath and Barry Graham tied for 3

rd on 203. 
Daily comp winners:  A Grade Brett Stone 72-5-67; B Grade 
& Monthly Medal Barry Graham 84-19-65; C Grade Rob 
Hardess.  Ball comp: Will Hardess 68, Tom Scurrah 69, Tim 
Staley 70, Kevin Humbert 70, Stuart Newton 70, Des Pen-
treath 72, Gary Milligan 72, James Hodgens 72, Ray Brere-
ton 73. 
Nearest the pins: 17

th – Stuart Newton; 2nd shot 5th – Gary 
Milligan (A), Matt Baulch (B); 2nd shot 9th for the 6-pack 
smack – Brett Stone.  Spike’s Longest Drive on the 15th, 
sponsored by Hot ‘n’ Cold Plumbing – Grant Humbert (A), 
Stuart Newton (B), Bowden Stone (C).  Neither the Echuca 
CIH eagles nest nor Captain Terry’s yardstick was won on 
the day. 
Upcoming events: Satur-

day 23
rd June – Par 

(change to program) – 

Privilege Cup.  Duty: Brett 

Stone, Gary Milligan.  

Wednesday 27th June – 

Stableford – Ivy Kelly Tray 

– 2nd Round Mona Hewlett 

Trophy.  Duty: Marg Eade, 

Helen Hayes. 
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Lockington Bowls Club 
Report 11.6.2018 (Chris Stewart) 

 
The club held the Annual General 
Meeting last week with a small num-
ber of stalwarts in attendance. Out-
going President Tom Davis presented 
his annual report in thanking all mem-
bers and committees for their vital 

contribution to the on-going success for the club. Davis 
reported that his two year term as Club President was 
very rewarding. Joy Weller occupied the chair for the 
Election of Office-Bearers for season 2018/2019 and con-
gratulated Davis on his committment over the past two 
years. President: Russell Shawcross. Senior Vice Presi-
dent: Ray Hanson. Junior Vice President: Neil Haines. 
Treasurer: Alan Kauffman. Secretary: Neil Haines. Tour-
nament Secretary: Chris Stewart. Selection Committee: 
Kauffman, Haines, Ian Palmer. Committee: Les Brereton, 
Roly Head, Davis, Stewart, Norm Bacon, Haines, Hanson, 
R Shawcross, I Palmer. Treasurer Alan Kauffman pre-
sented a healthy report on the club finances. 
On Tuesday the women conducted the Election of Office-

Bearers for the forth-coming season. Pauline Humbert 
thanked all members for the continuing role that they all 
play in representing the club at local tournaments and 
keeping the club in a viable position. President: Kath 
Palmer. Vice President: Anne Lowrie. Secretary: Joy 
Weller. Assistant Secretary: Bev Brereton. Treasurer: 
Pauline Humbert. Tournament Secretary: Annie Haines. 
Selection Committee: Phylis MacFarlane, Betty Mustey, 
Annette Brereton. 
The popular game of Scrounge is continuing to attract 
good numbers with five rinks required last week. In a day 
of high scoring Bev Brereton hit the jackpot with 77 points 
for a rink win. Other winners included Annie Haines 56, 
Ian Johnson 50, Kath Palmer 49 and club secretary Neil 
Haines finishing on 46 points. Anne Lowrie was on song 
to score 52 points, only to finish second on the rink. 
Scrounge will continue on a Wednesday (weather permit-
ting), starting at 1.00pm. 
The Lockington Bowls Club extended sincere sympathy to 
Mary Dullard and family on the sad loss of Frank Dullard. 

Bamawm Golf Club Notes 
 
Bamawm Golf June 3 
A hardy group of men and two women 
took to the course today to play in a 
stableford event. Scores were very 
mixed with the winner Jeff Carnie , a 
fine score of 39 points. Runner-up 
was Michael Giorgianni with 37. 
NTP 4/13 Micos. 

Longest Drive: Ben Newth and Ladies Leisa Evans 
. NTP 2nd shot 8/17 Rachael Major 
This week is a busy week with the tournament. There is a 
working bee Wednesday from 1pm, looking for available 
members to help around the course. 
Thursday we open with a Ladies 4BBB Stableford 9.30 for 
10.00 hit off. 
Friday Men 4BBB Stableford 10.30 to 11.30 hit off. 
Saturday Mixed YankieÂ  10.30 to 11.30 hit off. 
Sunday 27 Holes (Men) 8.30 assembly for 9am Shot Gun 
start. 
18 holers welcome, 10.30 for 11am. 
Bamawm Golf June 10 

It was a beautiful day on Sunday at Bamawm with 20 
players taking to the course to compete in a 2 person Pot-
tose competition. 
Winners for the day were Ben Newth and Jake Wright 
with a great score of 58. Runners up were Russell Tatt 
and Shane Dyson on a countback from Sam Hayes and 
Adam Sims with a score of 59. 
NTP 7/16- Russell Tatt 
NTP 8/17- Jackie Newth 
NTP 2nd shot 4/13- Jake Wright 
NTP 3rd shot 5/14- Jackie Newth 
Longest Drive Ladies- Jackie Newth 
Longest Drive Mens- Jake Wright 
Â  
Thanks to visitors from Lockington, Rochester and Set-
tlers Run. 
 
Next week will be a stableford round. 

 
In The….. Library 

 
Wow, we are nearly half way 
through the year and for me 
half way through my reading 
challenges. 
I have two reading challeng-
es, one is through the Austral-

ian Women Writers Challenge where I have pledged to 
read and review 12 books written by Australian Women 
Writers and am pleased to say that I have already com-
pleted it! 
Highlights so far have included Sofie Laguna's The 
Choke, Jane Harper's Force of Nature, The Trauma 
Cleaner by Sarah Krasnostein and Salt Creek by Lucy 
Trealor. With many more releases due in the second part 
of the year including Harper's next novel The Lost Man 
and Fleur Ferris's newbie Found I will be changing my 
pledge for sure! The other pledge is the goodreads.com 
2018 Reading Challenge and this year I estimated I will 
read 45 books by December and so far I am a couple of 

books behind but hope to make up ground soon. 
My current reads are The Observations by Jane Harris 
and Ballad of Banjo Crossing by Tess Evans. 
And of course have many still sitting on my TBR pile. 
Have just finished Holly Ringland's The Lost Flowers of 
Alice Hart which was enjoyable, The Tattoo of Auschwitz 
by Heather Morris which was outstanding and Dervla 
McTiernan's debut novel The Ruin - look forward to read-
ing more of hers. 
All books I have mentioned are available through the li-
brary, just ask your friendly Locky Library volunteers to 
place a reserve for you or pop onto our website and login 
to your account and reserve a copy. 
 
Happy Reading. 
Jenny 

Lockington Library Hours: 
 

Tuesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
 

Wednesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
and 3.30 pm – 5.30 pm 

 

Thursday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
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Round 8 Results  
 
FOOTBALL 
 
Seniors  
Results: LBU 9.8 - 62 defeated by 
Colbinabbin 14.16 - 100 
Goals: Tyler Phillips - 3, Ricky Walsh - 
2, Will Pressnell - 1, Jezza Mundie - 1, 
Scott Newton - 1, Jarod Bacon - 1 
Awards: 1st - Bart Phillips (Echuca Mini 
Mix), 2nd - Jezza Mundie (Jenharwil), 
3rd - Tyler Phillips (Pentreaths), 4th - 
Ricky Walsh (National Hotel), 5th - 
Thomas Leech (Roma Pizza) 
 
Reserves 
Results: LBU 6.4 - 40 defeated by 
Colbinabbin 6.10 - 45 
Goals: Jarrod Monaghan - 1, Simon 
Stewart - 1, Dan Nolan - 1, Xavier Kel-
low - 1, Ben Govett - 1, Rhys Bradley - 
1 
Awards: 1st - Dylan Keath (Stones 
Dairy Service), 2nd - Joss Howlett (Hip 
Pocket), 3rd - Michael Howden (Amped 
Hair), 4th - Matt Dunham (Bennetts), 5th 
- Rhys Bradley (Roma Pizza) 
 
U17s 
Results: LBU 10.4 - 64 defeated Colbin-
abbin 6.3 - 39 
Goals: Connor Shannon - 2, Jub Medi-
na - 2, Sam Eade - 1, Dylan Stapleton - 
1, Nick Jones - 1, Chase Lind - 1, Ty-
rone Sinclair - 1, Will Tatt - 1 
Awards: 1st - Jedd Thompson (Morans 
Water), 2nd - Reuben Hooper (Hip 
Pocket), 3rd - Jub Medina (Locky Take-
away), 4th - Luke McKeen (Roma Piz-
za), 5th - Stanley Brentnall (Subway)  
 
JUNIOR FOOTBALL 
 
Under 14s  
Results: LBU 12.6 - 78 defeated Leitch-
ville Gunbower 1.2 - 8 
Goals: Jake Rorke - 5, Dylan Koch - 3, 
Coby Cox - 2, Dylan Verhey - 1, Bowen 
M - 1 
Awards: Dylan Koch (Norlec), Dylan 
Verhey (Ciurleos), Jake Rorke 
(Subway), Milly H  (KFC), Cody Thomp-
son (Roma Pizza), Brad W (McDonalds) 
 
Under 12s 
LBU played against St Augustine's on 
Sunday 3rd of June at Merrigum. It was 
a cold crisp morning but the sun did 
come out. 
Awards: Colby Roberts (Ciurleos), Dyl-

an Hall (Subway), Sam Dobson (KFC), 
Hunter Christian (Port Ice Creamery), 
Aidan Pearce (McDonalds)  
 
NETBALL 
 
A Grade 
LBU 22 - Colbinabbin 68 
Best - Bec Dodd 
Coaches - Annalesa Turner  
 
A Reserve 
LBU 35 - Colbinabbin 45 
Best - Bridget Powell 
Coaches - Ally Todd 
 
B Grade 
LBU 39 - Colbinabbin 37 
Best - Jess Hill 
Coaches - Sarah Tomer 
 
B Reserve 
LBU 22 - Colbinabbin 28 
Best - Anita Livsey 
Coaches - Molly Nicholson 
 
U17s 
LBU 35 - Colbinabbin 46 
Best - Emma Palmer 
Coaches - Mel McNair 
 
U15s 
LBU 28 - Colbinabbin 41 
Best - Maddy McInnes 
Coaches - Giselle Crawford 
 
D Primary 
Awards - 
Ruby Brentnall 
Ally Piece 
Round 9 Results   

  
FOOTBALL 
 
Seniors  
Results: LBU 6.7 - 43 defeated by 
Leitchville Gunbower 17.9 - 111 
Goals: Tyler Phillips - 3, Zeik Johnston - 
1, Lachie Collins - 1, Jeremy Felming-
ham - 1 
Awards: 1st - Tyler Phillips (Kober), 2nd 
- Tom Leech (Reids Stockfeeds), 3rd - 
Gavin Broad (Pentreaths), 4th - Liam 
Main (Amped Hair), 5th - Jezza Mundie 
(Roma Pizza) 
 
Reserves 
Results: LBU 5.4 - 34 defeated by 
Leitchville Gunbower 13.14 - 92 
Goals: Dylan Keath - 2, Tyron Sinclair - 
1, Rhys Bradley - 1, S Brentnall - 1 
Awards: 1st - Dylan Keath (MVP 

Feeds), 2nd - Rhys Bradley (Hip Pock-
et), 3rd - Xav Kellow (National Hotel), 
4th - Corey Mitchell (Bennetts Sports), 
5th - Andrew Cochrane (Roma Pizza) 
 
U17s 
Results: LBU 3.5 - 23 defeated by 
Leitchville Gunbower 8.5 - 53 
Goals: Connor Shannon - 2, Mitchell 
Jones - 1 
Awards: 1st - Will Roffey (Morans Wa-
ter), 2nd - Mitchell Jones (Hip Pocket), 
3rd - Reuben Hooper (Locky Takea-
way), 4th - Jedd Thompson (Roma Piz-
za), 5th - Nicko Jones (Subway)   
  
JUNIOR FOOTBALL 
 
Under 14s 
Results: LBU 0.2 - 2 defeated by 
Moama 8.16 - 64 
Awards: 1st - Cody Thompson (Norlec), 
2nd - Ed Brentnall (Ciurleos), 3rd - Brad 
Wakefield (Subway), 4th - Jye Haitsma 
(KFC), 5th - Camryn Chapman (Roma 
Pizza), 6th - Oliver McMinn 
(McDonalds) 
 
Under 12s 
Played against Leitchville Gunbower 
Awards: James Brentnall (Ciurleos), 
Jacob Haines (Subway), Jed Carnegie 
(KFC), Archie Sims (Port Ice Cream-
ery), Callum Withers(McDonalds)   
  
NETBALL  
 
A Grade 
LBU 38 - L/Gunbower 37 
Best - Tracey Ogden 
Coaches - Claudia Callagher  
 
A Reserve 
LBU 28 - L/Gunbower 56 
Best - Ally Todd 
Coaches - Carlie Jones 
 
B Grade 
LBU 49 - L/Gunbower 38 
Best - Maggie Johnson 
Coaches - Bree Priestley 
 
B Reserve 
LBU 46 - L/Gunbower 15 
Best - Kim McDonald 
Coaches - Lizzy Neale 
 
U17s 
LBU 37 - L/Gunbower 38 
Best - Sarah Jones 
Coaches - Emily Mitchell 
 
U15s 
LBU 27 - L/Gunbower 17 
Best - Steph Moon 
Coaches - Maya Cox 
 
D Primary 
Awards - 
Maisy Byrne 
Audrey Gorgianni 

LBU Results
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Reminder… 
The Locky News is available to view on facebook or on line at 
www.lockingtonvic.com.au 
Please bookmark this page in your web browser. 
The more people who view the paper on line, the less hard copies we 
have to get printed, hence costs are kept to a minimum.  (Please 
remember to let your postie know not to leave a copy in your letter 
box) 
We can email you every fortnight when the paper is available on line, 
just send us an email to request this subscription service. 
lockynews@bigpond.com 
 
Thank you,The Editor 

HDFNL Gala Day   
  
Congratulations to Will Pressnell & 
Jedd Thompson (both pictured below) 
and Jub Medina & Tyron Sinclair for 
playing in and winning the HDFNL 
Gala Day game last Sunday. Will was 
also presented with the MVP medal. 
Well done boys!!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Net Set Go Match vs Colbinabbin   
    
Our young netball stars played in the 
curtain raiser last Saturday and were 
able to come away with a win against 
Colbinabbin. It was so great to see 
the young talent coming through the 
Club. Well done to our junior netball 
stars!   

Volunteer Appreciation 
 
Telia Rorke and her brother Jake 
(pictured above) have been helping 
out every home game this season by 
operating our electronic scoreboard. 
And what an amazing job they do! 
Please be sure to thank them both 
next time you see them around the 
club. And as always a huge thank you 
to all our volunteers who help out 
each and every week! You are the 
unsung heroes of this Club and we 
appreciate everything you do.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

LBUFNC Past Players Reunion Day  
  
Don't forget about our Past Players 
and Reunion Day to be held on Satur-
day 21st of July. We'll be celebrating 
our premiership sides from 1968, 
1978 & 2008. 
 
We need help in contacting these past 
players and to make this day the best 
that it can be. Please speak to any 
committee member if you are able to 
offer assistance in running this event 
or have any contact details of past 
players.   
  
Volunteer Appreciation 
 
For those who may not know, we 
have a new and improved warm up 
area beside the netball courts. And for 
this we owe a huge thank you to 
Grant Humbert for leveling the new 
area and Mattez Brereton and Small 
McIntyre for the upkeep of it. We real-
ly appreciate having this beautiful 
patch of lawn and we can't thank you 
enough. Please be sure to pass on 
your thanks to these guys when you 
see them around the club next. 
 
And as always a huge thank you to all 
of our volunteers who help out each 
and every week! You are the unsung 
heroes of this Club and we appreciate 
everything you do.   

LBU News

Junior Landcare And Biodiversity 
Grants Now Open  

  
Funding of up to $400,000 for Victorian Junior Landcare 
and Biodiversity Grants for schools, kindergartens, child-
care centres, Scouts, Guides, and youth groups.  
 
The Victorian Junior Landcare and Biodiversity Grants of 
up to $5,000 each (excl GST) are now available. Applica-
tions close Friday 20 July 2018.  
 
Find more details here https://
landcareaustralia.org.au/
victorian-junior-
landcarebiodiversity-grants/  
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St. Mary’s Op Shop 
 

Mon, Wed, 10am to 2pm  
Thurs  Fri, 10am to 2:30pm 

Mondays 
 

 Strength & Balance Class 
 9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre 
 

  Nicole Hocking Podiatrist 
 9.30 - 4.30. - Bush Nursing  
 Centre.  Phone: 5486 2544. 
 

 Lockington & District T.O.W.N 
Club  6.30 pm - Bush Nursing 
Centre  (Activities Room) 

 
 
 

Tuesdays 
 

 Men’s Shed 
   9:00 am - 3:00 pm 
 Phone  0499 170 329 
 

 Dr. Patrick Nzegwu 
 9.30 am - 5.00 pm - Bush Nursing 
 Centre.  Phone: 5486 2544. 
 

 Lockington Playgroup  10.00am -  
9:30 to 11:30am - St. James  
Church Hall.  Enquiries to 

   Tammy Norman 0411 056 765  
 

 Ladies Social Badminton 
 10.00am - Bamawm Sports 
 Centre.  Enquiries: 5486 2272. 
   

Wednesdays  
 

 Strength & Balance Class 
 9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre. 
 

  Massage with Anita. Phone 5486   
 2544 for appointment. 
  Mixed Scrounge, names in by 
  12:45 pm 1:00 pm start  non 
  bowlers most welcome 
 
 
 M 
* 
 

Thursdays  
 

 Social Activity Day 
 10am - Bush Nursing Centre 
 Phone: 5480 6701  
 

 Men’s Shed 
 By appointment 
 Phone: 0499 170 329 

   

Saturdays  
  Bingo  7:15 pm - St. Joseph’s 

Hall, Campaspe St, Rochester. 

JUNE 
 
Saturday 23 
HDFNL: Round 11 
Huntly v LBU 
 
Sunday 24 
Lockington Pony Club Rally 10:00am 
Scurrah Reserve (Contact Sherrin 
Harbour 0418 112 292) 
 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Joe & Julie 
 
Monday 25 
Meals on Wheels: 
Lions Club 
 
Bamawm CWA 10:00 am 
Bamawm Community Social Centre 
 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls  
1:15 pm 
 
Heritage Complex Meeting 
7:30 pm at the Complex 
 
Wednesday 27 
Lockington Lions Club Business 
Meeting 7:30 pm - Heritage Centre 
 
Saturday 30 
HDFNL: Round 12 
LBU v White Hills 
 
JULY  
 
Sunday 1 
Pine Grove Gun Club Simulated 
Field & Game 
 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Gordon M & Beryl 
 
Monday 2 
Meals on Wheels: 
Catholic Ladies 
 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 
1:15pm 
 
Tuesday 3 
LBU FNC Ladies Committee Meeting 
- Lockington Recreation Reserve 
 

Wednesday 4 
Action Club Dinner 
7:30pm at Club Rooms 
 
Saturday 7 
HDFNL: Round 13 
LBU - bye 
 
Sunday 8 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Giles & Philippa 
 
Monday 9 
Meals on Wheels: 
Bush Nursing Centre 
 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 
1:15pm 
 
Heritage Complex Meeting 
7:30pm at the Complex 
 
Wednesday 11 
Lions Club Dinner Meeting 
7:30pm at Heritage Centre 
 
Thursday 12 
Milloo CWA 
10:00am at Milloo Hall 
 
Friday 13 
Social Indoor Bowls 
7:30pm Bamawm Extension Hall 
 
Saturday 14 
HDFNL: Round 14 
North Bendigo v LBU 
 
Sunday 15 
Lockington Pony Club Rally 10:00am 
Scurrah Reserve (Contact Sherrin 
Harbour 0418 112 292) 
 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Jack & Sandra 
 
Monday 16 
Meals on Wheels: 
Bamawm Uniting Church 
 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls  
10:00am followed by meeting 
 
Wednesday 18 
Action Club Activity Night at Club 
Rooms 

Bank Trading Hours 
 
Mondays, Tuesdays & Wednesdays - 10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Thursdays & Fridays - 9.30 am to 12 noon, 12.45 pm to 4.00 pm 

Lockington Library Hours: 
 

Tuesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
 

Wednesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
and 3.30 pm – 5.30 pm 

 

Thursday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 


